

Castle Way Barton Seagrave Kettering Northamptonshire NN15 6SW

Telephone: 01536 720300

Fax: 01536 720303

Principal: Ms Siobhan Hearne

Dear Parents/Carers

CHILDREN IN NEED FUNDRAISING ACTIVITY DAY FRIDAY 15th NOVEMBER 2019

As one of the UK's biggest fundraising events, Children in Need brings the entire nation together to raise money and change children's lives. The Latimer Arts College will once again get involved and help raise money for this worthy cause.

Along with a range of fundraising stalls, for which students are encouraged to bring some change, we are also offering students the opportunity to wear non-uniform on this day in return for a donation of £1.

Students are welcome to wear items relating to the Children in Need theme. However, we ask that students observe the following:

- 1) Non-uniform refers to clothing and shoes only and any clothing worn should be suitable for a school setting.
- 2) The uniform rules as far as jewellery is concerned remain in place for this day.
- 3) Coloured hair spray and face paints are not appropriate.
- 4) Latimer PE kit should be brought on the day as usual.
- 5) For health and safety reasons, if your son or daughter is doing work in the Design Workshop or Science areas, then shoes must be worn, not trainers.

We hope all parents/carers and students will be supportive of this very worthy cause and we thank you in advance for your kind generosity. All the cash raised helps transform the lives of poor and vulnerable people, both at home and across the world's poorest countries.

Yours sincerely

Ms S. Heame

Ms S Hearne Principal

November 2019